
Attachment A 
 

 

 

A RESOLUTION RECEVIING AN UPDATE ON THE ENCROACHMENT 

AGREEMENT WITH NCDOT TO PROVIDE PEDESTRIAN AND BICYCLE ACCESS 

TO ANDERSON PARK VIA STROWD LANE 

 

 

WHEREAS, the Town of Carrboro is a Silver-level, League of American Bicyclists Bicycle 

Friendly Community; and, 

 

WHEREAS, informal  access for pedestrians and cyclists is provided to Anderson Park via 

Strowd Lane, a North Carolina roadway; and, 

 

WHEREAS,  the Town submitted an encroachment agreement to the North Carolina 

Department of Transportation (NCDOT) in August 2016 to allow an improved entrance point 

to the park to facilitate use of Strowd Lane as a more direct route to the park from areas north 

and east of Anderson Park; and, 

 

WHEREAS, the Town received notification from NCDOT Division Engineer Mike Mills of 

the approved encroachment in early October 2016; and,  

 

WHEREAS, existing budgeted funds and staff time are available to make the associated 

improvements in the spring of 2017. 

 
NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the Carrboro Board of Aldermen that the Board 

accepts the update on this project. 

 

 

 

 

 
This is the 17th day of January in the year 2017. 


